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MINUTES OF MEETING 83 OF THE ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE COMMITTEE 

	Date:  
Wednesday 3rd June 2009

	Venue:   
The Blackpool Sixth Form College

	Room:   
Committee Room

	Time:     
1630hrs - 1815hrs


	Present:
	Mr P Welsh (Chair)
Mr T Bateson

Mr J Boyle

Ms F Greeves
Mrs S Walsh MBE

	Together with:
	Mr C Hodson (Student Observer)

Mr A Lloyd (Vice Principal) 

Mrs A Pickup (Director of Finance) 

	
	Dr J Burgess (Clerk to the Corporation)

	
	

	
	
	Action

	14.2009
	Apologies:

Ms A Lovell
	

	
	
	

	15.2009
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	None were declared.
	

	
	
	

	16.2009
	Consideration of any items of urgent business
	

	
	The Principal alerted Governors to a letter she had just received from the Chief Executive of the LSC detailing the next stages in determining the prioritisation process for funding further education capital projects. The intended announcement, about which projects would be going forward, had been delayed due to the high volume of colleges claiming to be ready to commence. However, some announcement is anticipated before the end of the month. Thereafter, successful projects will be subject to a “tough value for money” analysis, designed to reduce the cost, scope and claim on public funding. The Principal confirmed that work was already underway to reduce the project costs for Phases 3 & 4. Governors reviewed the implications of extending the contract period for the design team beyond the June date and incurring subsequent professional fees.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Director of Finance believed that shortlisted colleges would be alerted within the next few days. It was agreed to refer the matter to the Accommodation Working Party, scheduled to meet on Monday 8th June 2009.
	

	
	
	

	17.2009
	Minutes of the meeting on the 4th March 2009
	

	
	(Paper A)
	

	
	17.2009. D1 Resolved: that the Minutes be approved. 
	


	
	
	Action

	
	
	

	18.2009
	Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 4th March 2009
	

	
	59.2008 Electricity Charges
	

	
	The Director of Finance considered that the electricity consumption had stabilised and confirmed that invoices were being raised for electricity used by Bardsleys, the main contractor on the re-development project. 
	

	
	
	

	
	62.2008 Project update – Temporary Car Park and land purchase
	

	
	The Vice Principal reported that the construction of the temporary Car Park had been completed and was in use. However, legal discussions were still on-going on the draft deed for the purchase of the land from the County Council.
	

	
	
	

	
	Governors expressed their concern regarding possible escalating legal costs and requested a progress report at the forthcoming meeting of the Accommodation Working Party.
	Principal and Management

To progress

	
	
	

	
	Phase 2 Progress update
	

	
	A provisional handover date of either 19th or 22nd June 2009 is anticipated for Phase 2, which would allow the facility to be used for the Art Exhibition and Fashion Show on the 29th June 2009. 
	

	
	
	

	
	9.2009 Performance Indicators
	

	
	Whilst Governors welcomed the key PI graphical reporting to the termly meetings of the Corporation, they requested that the Administration and Finance Committee be routinely appraised at each meeting of the movements of the key financial indicators.
	Principal and Management

To progress

	
	
	

	19.2009
	Financial Report to 30th April 2009
	

	
	(Paper B)
	

	
	The Finance Director introduced a Financial Report that presently indicated an adjusted surplus of £22k for the year to-date. Governors reviewed a number of variances and sought further clarification about the computation of “satisfactory” in the two financial health-scoring systems. They requested that in future reports, they be advised of all payments over £40k since the last meeting.
	Director of Finance

To action

	
	
	

	
	19.2009 D1 Resolved: that the Financial Report to 30th April 2009 be received.
	


	
	
	Action

	20.2009
	Cash Flow and Building Costs Review 
	

	
	(Paper C)
	

	
	In addition to the twelve-month cash flow forecast, the Director of Finance tabled a written report and Project Outturn Statement as at 30th April 2009. The analysis in this new statement reflected the LSC classification of project development costs.
	

	
	
	

	
	Governors were pleased to note that there were no major issues, though the current under-spend of £263k on Phases 1 & 2 was under pressure. The Director of Finance was thanked for a clear and comprehensive report. 
	

	
	
	

	
	20.2009 D1 Resolved: that the Cash Flow and Building Costs Report as at 30th April 2009 be received.
	

	
	
	

	21.2009
	Proposed Budget Projection 2009 - 2010
	

	
	(Paper D)
	

	
	Governors scrutinised the first draft of the budget for 2009/10, noting the numerous uncertainties at the present time, particularly with regard to Phase 3 & 4 approvals and LSC guidance regarding committed project costs and the confirmed final income allocation.
	

	
	
	

	
	In their review of the expenditure budgets they suggested:

· A reduction from 2.5% to 2% cost of living pay increase

· Reducing the pay cost ratio to nearer the sector benchmark

· Reducing advertising costs via online recruitment

· Maintaining the close monitoring of electricity consumption.
	Principal and Management

To progress

	
	
	

	
	It was agreed to receive the draft budget, and, if there were significant changes over the next three weeks, to re-convene prior to the Corporation meeting on 1st July 2009.
	Director of Finance and Chair
To progress

	
	
	

	
	21.2009 D1 Resolved: that the Proposed Budget Projection 2009 - 2010 be received
	

	
	
	

	
	21.2009 D2 Resolved: that if significant changes occur to the final Budget Projection 2009 – 2010, a special meeting of the Committee is convened ahead of the July Corporation meeting.
	

	
	
	

	22.2009
	Health and Safety Report
	

	
	(Paper E Tabled)
	

	
	The Vice Principal reported on the accident / incident analysis since the mid-year report. The bulk of the accidents and incidents during the Spring Term were largely of a very minor nature, which in previous years would not have been recorded in the statistics. This was in line with recommendations to capture a complete over-view of the Health and Safety situation within the organisation.
	

	
	
	

	
	It was observed that the problematic pavers have been treated to improve their slip resistance. In response to requests for clarification about the reporting requirements, it was stated that governors required an assurance on Health and Safety, through an indications of the accidents / incidents in the quarter and the actions taken to minimise the risks of future occurrences. 
	Vice Principal

To progress

	
	
	

	
	22.2009 D1 Resolved: that the Health and Safety May Report be received.
	

	
	
	

	23.2009
	Update on Staffing May 2009
	

	
	(Paper F)
	

	
	Governors reviewed the staffing position and particularly the schedule of leavers. The key reasons for the staff turnover included promotion, return to their home area, return to study, change of career and retirement. In addition, two compromise agreements had been successfully concluded.
	

	
	
	

	
	A number of 1 year appointments had been made, though the Principal noted the difficulty of recruiting Maths and Health & Social Care teachers.
	

	
	
	

	
	23.2009 D1 Resolved: that Staff Update May 2009 be received
	

	
	
	

	24.2009
	Issues from the recent Ofsted inspection and PFM Audit 2009
	

	
	The Principal reported that there were no major issues or concerns in the verbal feedback received from the Ofsted inspectors and the PFM Auditor.
	

	
	
	

	
	A number of recommendations had been shared:

· Enhanced presentation of the Capital Building Project Costs, which had been actioned in the Report for this meeting.

· A review to assess the vulnerability and effectiveness of the in-house MIS against branded systems. This was considered a sound suggestion and would be followed up.

· Re-designation of the Risk Champion to a more senior position. This was considered and judged inappropriate.
· Additional contribution analysis / course costing. This would be undertaken in due course.
	Principal and Management

To progress

	
	
	

	
	Governors recorded their appreciation for the hard work and tireless dedication demonstrated by Mrs Pickup in all aspects of her responsibilities both over the last year and especially in more recent weeks leading up to the Inspection.
	

	
	
	

	25.2009
	Vacancy of Vice-Chair of the Committee
	

	
	It was agreed to refer this matter to the next meeting of the Search Committee. 
	Clerk 
To progress

	
	
	

	
	
	

	26.2009
	Any other business

Credit Card Fraud
	

	
	The Financial Director reported that she had identified that the College credit card details of Bursar had been compromised and the credit card company would refund the fraudulent charges incurred.
	

	
	
	

	27.2009
	Estimation of Risk
	

	
	The Chair observed that the further delays and indecisions by the LSC on the Capital Building Project impacted significantly upon the College’s financial situation and heightens the inherent risks already identified. Similarly, the protracted negotiations with the County Council, over the land purchase, were a growing concern. 
	

	
	
	

	28.2009
	Date of next scheduled meeting is Wednesday 7th October 2009 at 1630hrs.

However, a Special Meeting maybe called by the Chair to review and approve any significant changes to the proposed budget for 2009 /2010.


	Members

Please note

	
	The Chair thanked members for their attendance, contributions and closed the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Signed:
	

	
	

	Chair:
	

	
	

	Date:
	


JB/JAT  09.06.09
Page 1 of 5
od/users/j’ann/govs/adminfinance/minsadminfinance030609

